
 

SUBJECT: Small Quantity Generator Re-Notification Required Starting in 2021 

Dear Small Business Owner/Operator: 

Are you a small quantity generator (SQG) of hazardous waste (i.e., a generator of between 100 and 

1,000 kg (220 and 2,200 lbs) of non-acute hazardous waste per month)?  

SQGs in Georgia are now required to re-notify every four years. To remain in compliance with the re-

notification requirement, you need to update your notification by completing and submitting the 

Notification of RCRA Subtitle C Activities (Site Identification Form), also known as EPA Form 8700-12. 

The first re-notification is due by  

September 1, 2021 

SQGs are being asked to submit the re-notification electronically via MyRCRAid by logging into RCRAInfo 

and requesting MyRCRAid permissions for your site (if you have not already registered). You can log into 

or register for RCRAInfo at  

https://rcrainfo.epa.gov/rcrainfoprod/ 

Then, you should create a New Submission and select the option to provide a subsequent notification. 

The form will be pre-populated with the most recent information for your site in RCRAInfo. Please 

review the information in each box for accuracy and update as necessary before submitting. 

Note: An SQG that submits an accurate and complete re-notification within the four years before 

an SQG re-notification deadline would be considered in compliance with this provision. 

Note:  SQGs submitting Site ID forms in the four years prior to 2021 for another purpose, such as 

notifying as a healthcare facility under the 2019 Hazardous Waste Pharmaceuticals final rule (84 

FR 5816), satisfy the re-notification requirement under § 262.18(d).   

For more information, please contact one of the following at the Hazardous Waste Management 

Program, Georgia EPD, Land Protection Branch: 

Linda.Weglewski@dnr.ga.gov 

Annise.Jones@dnr.ga.gov 

Jeffrey.Bankhead@dnr.ga.gov 

Additional information regarding hazardous waste generation and applicable regulations can be found 

at www.epa.gov/hwgenerators. 

The next re-notification will be due September 1, 2025.  Generators should also re-notify whenever 

there is a change to the site contact, ownership, or type of RCRA Subtitle C hazardous waste activity 

conducted. 
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